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3 CONTRACT FOR THE TREATMENT OF MIXED GLASS (AN8–2022) 
 

Following the expiration of the existing contract for the treatment of mixed glass, it was necessary to 
undertake a procurement exercise to secure a contractor to accept this material from April 2022.  
 

The invitation to service this tender was issued via corporate procurement and suppliers were invited 
to quote for the service of glass collection, onward transfer and reprocessing.   
 

Following the tender closing date evaluations were completed in January 2022.  Only one bid was 
received from the current provider of the service, and following the subsequent evaluation of the bid, it 
was recommended that the contract be awarded to:- 

 
Sibelco Green Solutions UK Limited, Cheshire. 
 

The glass will be reprocessed at Newhouse, North Lanarkshire.  
 
The contract will commence on 1st April, 2022 and will endure for one (1) year until 31st March 2023. 

The Council may at its sole discretion extend the contract by one or more further periods of up to six 
months (up to a maximum of 2 x further 6 month periods).   
 

The bid was evaluated on service requirements, contract administration and pricing the rebate per 
tonne which included the haulage costs from Baldovie transfer station, Forties Road, Dundee, 
DD2 3JW. 

 
The total value of the contract for the duration of the one year specified period was anticipated to 
result in an income of approximately £26,568. 

 

 
Bidder 

 

 
Rebate per tonne 

 
Haulage cost per 

tonne 

 
Actual rebate 

provided to the 

council per tonne 

 
Sibelco UK Limited, 

Cheshire 

 
£21.70 

 
£9.70 

 
£12.00 

 


